
Minutes
October 15, 2023

Welcome – Debbie Clary, Chair called the meeting to order at 1PM.

In attendance:

Attending: Board Members - Debbie Clary, Wes Westmoreland, Dr. Pauline Cahill, Ken Mooney, Bobby
Horton Administration - Dr. Shelly Shope, Wendy Clary, Jeff Zieger, Laura Beth Richardson,

Conflict of Interest Statement In accordance with the State Government Ethics Act, it is the duty of every
board member to avoid both conflicts of interest and appearances of conflict. If any board member has any
known conflict of interest or appearance of conflict with respect to any matters coming before the board
today, please identify the conflict or appearance of conflict at this time, and refrain from any participation in
the particular matter involved.

Adoption of Agenda Motion made by Wes Westmoreland and 2nd by Bobby Horton, all Approved.

Approval of Minutes Ken Mooney made a motion to approve the minutes of the
September, 2023 Meeting, Dr. Pauline Cahill 2nd the motion, all approved.

Public Comments Persons wishing to appear before the Board during this portion of the meeting should
register their name and the subject they wish to address with the Secretary prior to the beginning of the
meeting. Each presentation will be limited to three (3) minutes. The Board is interested in hearing your
concerns, yet speakers should not expect comment, action, or deliberation on subject matter brought up
during the public comment segment. Topics requiring further investigation will be referred to the
appropriate board committee. No members of the public were in attendance at the meeting.

Administration Reports

Dean of Elementary Education Report to the Board of Directors
Presented by Mrs. Wendy Clary

October, 2023

Action Items:

● None

Teacher Retention



● 3rd grade teachers and EC teachers received follow up Inclusion Training on October 2nd. This is the
approach that we are using in 3rd grade with our students in the EC program. We are training
everyone in this approach to ensure student and teacher success.

● Weekly walkthroughs are going well. This is a “snapshot” observation each week with timely
feedback sent to teachers.

● Formal Observations have begun. The format for these observations is very different from the
Walkthroughs. An entire lesson is observed with careful attention to management, planning,
instructional presentation, assessment, instructional monitoring, and professional efforts. Feedback is
shared at a post conference that takes place within 10 days from the observation.

● Miss McGinnis met with all of our new K-3 PCA hires this month. These meetings served as a
personal check-in. A survey was sent prior to the meetings with the following questions:

○ Please list and/or describe things that you believe are going well.
○ What do you like most about working at PCA?
○ What would make your job more satisfying

PEAK
● The PEAK Board met on Sunday, October 8th.
● PEAK voted to fund a musical performance for the K-3 campus on October 20th. The Virginia

Repertory Theatre will perform twice on this day for our students. The first performance will be held
at 10:30 for kindergarten and 3rd grade. The second performance will be held at 12:30 for 1st and
2nd grades. Students will be able to enjoy and experience a performance and demonstrate
appreciation and appropriate behavior for this event.

Community/Parent Involvement
● Landmark Baptist Church is sponsoring the Good News Club with approximately 50 students

enrolled.
● PCA was represented at the Cleveland County Fair with a fair booth designed and created by our art

teachers, Laura Ballard and .Meagan Jaynes
● Families attended a Fun Fitness Night on October 2nd and 3rd. Mrs. Allen, our K-5, P.E. teacher

organized the evenings to include fitness activities that all ages could enjoy. She also had a PCA
parent, Christy Ray, present information on nutrition to the students and families.

● Pastries with Parents was held for our kindergarteners and their parents on October 6th. It was a
heavily attended event!

● A Veterans Day Celebration will be held on November 8th for K-3 students and veterans.
● The K-3 campus is gearing up for the first ever One School One Book event. This is an awesome

opportunity to promote reading on a high, collaborative level. Read to Them is a 501(c) (3) nonprofit
that believes in the transformational power of reading aloud to children. Students will be able to
bolster their academic and personal success through a reading rich strategy that forges lasting
partnerships across families, schools, and the community. Every child and K-3 staff member will be

mailto:mjaynes@pinnacleclassicalacademy.com


given the book we chose to read and discuss. We will read aloud for 15 days to complete the book
and enjoy the same reading experiences.

Data
● All grade levels are discussing data in weekly PLC meetings with Miss McGinnis.

○ BOG data
○ iReady data
○ Classroom data
○ Running Record data

● The next K-8 data meeting will be held on Thursday, October 26th at 3:45-4:30 to discuss the first
NC Check-In.

● Good Cause -19% of our 3rd graders have already met “good cause” by proficient demonstration on
the BOG or the BOY iReady diagnostic.

Upcoming Dates:

• 10/13: End of Quarter 1; Grades Due by 4:00pm
• 10/13: Kindergarten Continent Cafe 9:00-11:30 am
• 10/16: Teacher Workday
• 10/17: Teacher Workday
• 10/19: Report Cards
• 10/19: BT Monthly Meeting at 3:45pm
• 10/19: PEAK Meeting at 6:00pm
• 10/20: BOY Running Records Due
• 10/21: Enrollment Opens for 24-25 School Year
• 10/24: 3rd Grade Reading Check-In
• 10/25: 3rd Grade Devine Reptiles In House Field Trip
• 10/26: 3rd Grade Math Check-In
• 10/26: 3rd-8th Grade Reading & Math Teachers Data Meeting 3:45-4:30
• 10/27: Breast Cancer Awareness Day
• 10/27: PEAK Fall Festival at K-3 Campus 5:00pm
• 10/30: Field Trip Requests Due
• 10/30-11/3- K-3 Scholastic Book Fair

4-8 Report to the Board of Directors
Presented by

Mrs. Laura Beth Richardson
October 2023

Curriculum/Academics/Data
● Tutors

○ Our two tutors, Mrs. Hawkins and Mrs. Yates, have been following their new tutor schedule
to support 4th, 5th, and 6th grade students.



○ They are supporting a variety of students through the use of our most recent data collection in
i-Ready.

○ The supplies they are using are a combination of LLI material (Leveled Literacy Intervention)
and standards-based math intervention bundles.

● EVAAS Data
○ EVAAS has released student projection summaries. Mrs. Brooks, Mrs. Barnes, and I are

working to compile this data for teachers and will be meeting with teachers individually. In
these data meetings we help teachers set attainable proficiency goals for each of their classes
and offer support based on individual teacher needs.

● Check-Ins
○ 4th-8th grade classes will take Check-In 1 on October 18th-20th. Data from this assessment

will be shared in the November board report.

Professional Development:
● Teach Like a Champion

○ The Office of Charter Schools in collaboration with the NC ACCESS Program partnered with
Teach Like a Champion to provide charter school leaders and teachers the opportunity to
engage in Teach Like a Champion training. The NC ACCESS Program sponsored 200 charter
school teachers and charter school administrators to participate in the training.

○ Teach Like a Champion provides educators with a set of techniques, a shared vocabulary, and
a framework for practice that equip teachers to achieve dramatic results with their students.
Their resources are used by schools throughout the world.

○ On Wednesday, September 13th and Thursday, September 14th, I attended the second part of
the Teach Like a Champion training in Raleigh (first session was in January of this year).

■ Ms. McGinnis (K-3 Associate Dean), Ms. Cochran (4th grade), Ms. Taylor (2nd
grade), and Ms. Collins (Kindergarten) attended as well.

■ Each of us found the training to be extremely beneficial. The teachers have already
implemented strategies they learned in January and are eager to implement more
moving forward.

Beginning Teacher/New Hires:

● Ms. McGinnis and I sent a survey to our new hires to gain a better understanding of what is going
well and what areas they need more support in. We then scheduled individual meetings to dive
deeper into their responses.

○ Positives include
■ feeling supported by their fellow teachers and admin team
■ PCA being a positive, professional place to work- school spirit was specifically

mentioned
■ Enjoying the content that PCA has to offer in it’s curriculum
■ High expectations for students and staff
■ Feeling free to ask questions and getting helpful feedback/advice

○ Areas needing support include
■ Classroom management strategies (resources given in the individual meetings)



■ Requests for more knowledge in the EC realm of teaching (ex. how co-teaching works
with inclusion teachers, how to better meet the needs of EC students in the classroom,
etc.) Ms. Frazier has already reached out and addressed these needs!

■ How to help students grow and how to track student growth (resources given in the
individual meetings)

4th-8th Grade Activities

● 5th grade students have a field trip planned for Thursday, November 9th to Discovery Place in
Charlotte.

● 6th and 7th grade students have a field trip planned for Tuesday, November 21st. They will be going
to the Charlotte Motor Speedway for a STEAM program and will take a tour of the UNC Charlotte
campus.

Recruitment/Personnel:
● Ms. McGinnis and I are eager to attend the following job fairs to represent PCA and encourage

individuals to consider PCA upon graduation.
○ Gardner Webb University- Wednesday, October 11th
○ Appalachian State University- Friday, October 20th

9-12 Report to the Board of Directors
Presented by

Mrs. Angela Brooks
October 15, 2023

Curriculum and Academics:
● Dr. Martin has organized a CFNC day for seniors and their families on Tuesday, October 10th. This

session will outline information needed for how to pay for college and steps seniors and families
need to take concerning applications and scholarships. There are several big changes to FAFSA this
year and this workshop will give our families and students another opportunity to hear about these
changes.

● On Wednesday, September 27th Cleveland Community College invited our students to participate in
College Experience Day. This was an opportunity for juniors and seniors to visit with the CACRAO
college fair or to visit a CTE area of interest. We had many juniors and seniors participate and we are
very thankful for this opportunity for them.

● Data from our first Check- Ins are beginning to come in and we are off to a great start. We will
continue to push, but pleased with the beginning results.



Professional Development:
● Professional Learning Communities are meeting regularly for grades 4-12. In October, we will be

holding individual data meetings with teachers. Mrs. Barnes will meet with grades 4 and 5, Mrs.
Richardson with grades 6-8 and I will meet with 9-12 teachers. We will be reviewing EVAAS, EOC
results and NC Check In 1.

● North Carolina mandated that all faculty and staff must complete two hours of professional
development and mental health training each school year. This professional development is being
planned by the counseling department and will take place on the teacher workday, Monday, Oct.
17th.

Extracurricular Activities:

● Fall pictures will be taken October 3rd and 4th at the 4-12 campus. Mr. Grose will be taking these
pictures and they will be included in the yearbook.

● Homecoming
○ The Homecoming parade has been approved by the City of Shelby for Friday, Dec. 1st at

2:00. Preparations for the parade have started.
○ Homecoming Dance tickets have gone on sale for all high school students. The Homecoming

dance will be held on Saturday, December 2nd at Twin Lakes Venue.

Special Awards and Recognitions:

● Elijah C. James, senior, is the recipient for the N.C. Governor's Award - 2023 "Outstanding Teen"
award. He will accept the award at an awards banquet in Greensboro, N.C. on October 12, 2023.
He will also be delivering a 5-10 minute speech at this banquet. We are very excited and proud of
Elijah and all he has accomplished.

● Each year College Board awards students from across the country with academic honors through
their annual National Recognition Programs.The programs celebrate underrepresented students
who excel academically on College Board assessments, including PSAT/NMSQT®, PSAT™ 10, and
AP® exam. This year Pinnacle Classical Academy has two students to be recognized for their
academic achievements through this program.

Subject Proficiency

Goal based
on EVAAS

data
Difference
from Goal

English II 81% 85% -4%

Biology 70%

Math III 73%

https://bigfuture.collegeboard.org/communities-events/national-recognition-programs


● Daissy Soto: National Hispanic Recognition Award (NHRA)
● John Cannon: National Rural and Small Town Award (NRSTA)

Senior Activities

● As of September 25th, the class of 2024 has had 39 college applications sent and 12 acceptances.
The Class of 2024 is well on their way this year and I am excited to see their accomplishments.

● A major focus for the 2023-24 school year is to help our students be accepted, attend, and earn
potential scholarships from various universities and programs. Mr. Ziegler, Dr. Martin and I have
met multiple times and have asked several universities to present to our students and to meet with us
to go over information to best help prepare prospective students. We have already had a few of these
meetings and many more are scheduled. These sessions with admissions representatives have been
very helpful and informative to us and our students.

○ Appalachian State University, October 3rd
○ Lenoir Rhyne, October 10th
○ UNC Wilmington, October 20th
○ UNC Greensboro, October 24th

● Countdown to College is being planned now and will be held the week of October 16th. Seniors will
have a special day on October 18th to submit applications, complete residency verification forms,
work on interview skills, etc. This day and week has been a tremendous success in the past and we
are excited about this year's opportunities as well.

Important Dates for the 2022-23 School year:

Friday, December 1st - Homecoming Parade and Game
Saturday, December 2nd - Homecoming Dance at Twin Lakes
Saturday, April 20th - Prom at the Cleveland Country Club
Friday, May 31st - Senior Scholarship Night at the Lyceum
Saturday, June 1st - Graduation at the Lyceum

Jeff Ziegler

School Testing Data

A Report to the Board of Directors of Pinnacle Classical Academy

October 3, 2023

Combined State Testing Results (EOC, EOG)

Percent of Students Who Demonstrated Grade-Level Proficiency

All Students

mailto:jziegler@pinnacleclassicalacademy.com


Year Pinnacle Classical

Academy

Cleveland County

Schools

State of North

Carolina

2022-23 72.1% 52.5% 53.6%

2021-22 72.3% 53.6% 51.4%

2020-21 70.6% 48.4% 45.4%

2019-20 NA NA NA

2018-19 77.8% 60.9% 58.8%

2017-18 66.8% 59.6% 58.8%

2016-17 71.7% 58.2% 59.2%

2015-16 73.5% 58.1% 58.3%

2014-15 69.9% 57.4% 56.6%



Combined State Testing Results (EOC, EOG)

Percent of Students Who Demonstrated Grade-Level Proficiency

Economically Disadvantaged Students

Year Pinnacle Classical

Academy

Cleveland County

Schools

State of North

Carolina

2022-23 62.5% 44.6% 39.7%

2021-22 61.8% 42.7% 35.1%

2020-21 58.3% 37.6% 28.8%

2019-20 NA NA NA

2018-19 68.2% 50.8% 44.6%

2017-18 53.6% 49.6% 43.6%

2016-17 59.5% 47.8% 44.2%

2015-16 NA 48.5% 43.7%

2014-15 66.1% 47.4% 41.6%



Combined State Testing Results (EOC, EOG)

Percent of Students Who Demonstrated Grade-Level Proficiency

Black Students

Year Pinnacle Classical

Academy

Cleveland County

Schools

State of North

Carolina

2022-23 57.4% 36.2% 36.1%

2021-22 65.4% 37.3% 33.4%

2020-21 53.8% 31.0% 26.3%

2019-20 NA NA NA

2018-19 68.4% 44.2% 40.9%

2017-18 52.8% 43.5% 40.4%

2016-17 59.1% 41.1% 40.3%

2015-16 57.6% 41.3% 39.5%

2014-15 40.4% 39.6% 37.3%



Combined State Testing Results (EOC, EOG)

Percent of Students Who Demonstrated Grade-Level Proficiency

Hispanic Students

Year Pinnacle Classical

Academy

Cleveland County

Schools

State of North

Carolina

2022-23 66.7% 51.1% 42.3%

2021-22 65.5% 53.1% 40.4%

2020-21 74.6% 47.7% 33.9%

2019-20 NA NA NA

2018-19 80.3% 58.4% 48.8%

2017-18 50.0% 57.4% 48.1%

2016-17 56.7% 54.5% 48.4%

2015-16 65.9% 54.4% 47.6%

2014-15 76.7% 51.1% 45.2%



Classical Foundations Program (CFP) Update

October 3, 2023

1. The Foundation for Economics Education has arranged for Professor Michael Clark,

Associate Professor of Economics and Chair of Free Market Economics at Hillsdale College

in Michigan, to be our fall Classical Foundations Program lecturer on Tuesday, November 7.

His schedule:

○ 9:30 arrive at school
○ 10:00 lecture to students in grade 11-12, band room
○ 11:15 lunch with grade 12
○ 12:00 presentation to a grade 10 class
○ 12:40: presentation to a grade 10 class
○ 2:00 interview for Dare to Soar, Cleveland Community College
○ 3:30-4:15: presentation to faculty
○ 6:00 dinner

2. Hadley Heath Manning, a Shelby native, has agreed to be our commencement speaker on

Saturday, May 31, 2025 (the Saturday after Memorial Day). Her biography:

Hadley Heath Manning is vice president for policy at Independent Women’s Forum and Independent Women’s Voice

and a Senior Blankley Fellow at the Steamboat Institute.

Hadley has testified before Congress and state legislatures on various policy issues. She also appears frequently in

radio and TV outlets across the country and is a regular guest on the Fox Business Network. Her work has been

featured in publications such as the Wall Street Journal, Forbes, POLITICO, and many others.

In 2016, Hadley was named to Forbes’ 30 Under 30 list in Law and Policy.

Hadley graduated with distinction from the University of North Carolina as a Morehead-Cain Scholar with a double

major in economics and journalism. She now lives in Denver, Colorado, with her husband and children.

https://www.iwf.org/people/hadley-heath-manning/

https://www.iwf.org/people/hadley-heath-manning/


Headmaster Report to the Board of Directors
Presented by Dr. Shelly Shope

October 2023

Action Items:

● Requesting approval to Parental Leave Reimbursements from the Department of Public Instruction -
● Requesting Board direction on accrediation -

Curriculum and Academics:*
● Goals for the year

○ Increase Student Growth and Proficiency - 88% Proficiency
○ Strengthen our Classical Curriculum

Reading the classics (what)
Logic and problem solving (how)

○ Build Relationships
Parents
Students
Faculty

● Testing
○ Juniors recently took the CLT which can help them attain college scholarships. We are

anxiously awaiting these scores.
○ Sophomores recently took the CLT10 to prepare them to take the CLT next school year.
○ We are preparing our 8th and 9th graders for the PSAT 8/9.

● AP
○ We are offering 10 AP courses this school year. We plan to give approximately 100 AP tests

in the spring. This program is growing by leaps and bounds.
● Special Populations

○ We have several referrals in process. Our EC staff works tirelessly to support our EC students
in the general education classroom while working with these students to meet their IEP goals.
We have a phenomenal EC staff this year. They are doing a great job!

○ We are in the process of completing ELL screening (WIDA) for kindergarteners. Ms. Ramsey
is beginning to serve students.

● Accreditation
○ We are currently accredited by the State, as well as AdvancEd (which is now Cognia). In

conversation with several other charter schools, we have found that per the Cognia
accreditation registry, only two of the top fifteen charter schools in the state (as ranked by
U.S. News) currently have accreditation:

https://home.cognia.org/registry


■ 1. Raleigh Charter High School: unaccredited
■ 2. Woods Charter: unaccredited
■ 3. Community School of Davidson: unaccredited
■ 4. Pine Lake Preparatory School: unaccredited
■ 5. Gray Stone Day: unaccredited
■ 6. Lake Norman Charter: unaccredited
■ 7. Research Triangle High School: unaccredited
■ 8. North Carolina Leadership Academy: unaccredited
■ 9. Hawbridge School: unaccredited
■ 10. Thomas Jefferson Classical Academy: unaccredited
■ 11. Longleaf School of the Arts: unaccredited
■ 12. Franklin Academy: unaccredited
■ 13. Oxford Preparatory: accredited
■ 14. Henderson Collegiate: unaccredited
■ 15. Pinnacle Classical Academy: accredited

○ Attached is the information gathered by Mr. Ziegler from area Charter Schools who have
faced this decision..

○ Our recommendation is to move forward with our state accreditation and not pursue
accreditation from Cognia.

Finance:
● Financial information is attached. We continue to be in a strong financial position.

● eRate
○ Category 1 - WAN

■ We have opened bidding for internet for 2024-2029
■ Questions are due by November 1
■ Bids are due December 4
■ Public bid opening December 6
■ Winning bidder will be notified in writing December 7

○ Category 2
■ $181,000 - Wiring / Cabling / Switches / Access Points for Phase II

Legal / DPI:*
● EpiCenter

○ We are up to date with all submissions.
■ September

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1eEm_uAQPtKFBG6moO47t9rykecu5KUA3fad9EbnTc8s/edit?usp=sharing


● Board Meeting Schedule
● Certificate of Occupancy

■ October
● Board Membership List
● NC Retirement System Dissolution of Funds
● Parental Leave documentation of Board of Directors vote

● Parental Leave Law
○ Session Law 2023-14 was enacted by the General Assembly in May 2023, adding G.S.

126-8.6. • G.S. 126-8.6 provides for paid parental leave for “employees of State agencies,
department and institutions, including the University of North Carolina; to public school
employees, and to community college employees.” G.S. 126-8.6(e).

○ The parental leave is available to “public school employees” without exhaustion of the
employee’s sick and vacation leave and is in addition to other leave authorized by State or
federal law.

○ Charter schools may opt-in to providing the benefits, and those that do will receive their share
of the state funds allocated for substitute teachers.

○ PCA currently offers 6-weeks of paid maternity leave. If we “opt-in” for reimbursement of
substitute costs, we would offer 8-weeks of parental leave.

○ Financial analysis is attached

Community Relations
● Monthly newsletter for parents is continuing.
● Weekly Events Update is posted on Facebook each Friday to highlight events and important dates for

the next week.
● Weekly Newsletter / Updates send to all faculty.
● Our “Dare to Soar” tv show continues to film monthly

Athletics
● Report is attached

Enrollment Report
● Enrollment and Budget

○ We are under our projection by 10 students.

SEPTEMBER 2023

22-23
Total #s for

23-24

K 109 110



1 118 103

2 104 104

3 109 97

4 110 103

5 92 100

6 98 99

7 104 102

8 93 108

9 79 94

10 51 65

11 32 46

12 40 27

1139 1165

● Enrollment Kick Off
○ Communicator Board - October - Top in county / Top 6% in Nation
○ PCA and PCA Robotics Booth at the Livermush Festival October 21

Activity Timeline Cost



Livermush Festival
-Robotics
-Initial Apps
-Swag

October 21 $200

Social Media:
Facebook Ads
Facebook Post Boosts
Instagram
PCA Website

On-going

$500

Day in the Life of
Kinder

January 0

Videos of older
students with younger
- Why PCA

January 0

Shelby Star January $100.00

Shelby Shopper January $300.00

Community Board October -✓
December

Feb
April

$450/week

Information packets
Daycares

January $100

Dare to Soar TV
program

Monthly 0

Talk of the Town When invited 0

Open House March



Report to to Board

10/3/23

Department of Athletics

I am pleased to provide you with a report on the recent athletic activities at PCA as we approach the
conclusion of the regular season for volleyball, cross country, and soccer. In addition, we have exciting
news regarding the Cross Country Conference Championship and the upcoming WPAC conference
playoffs and tournament play.

1. Regular Season Update

We are currently in the final week of regular-season conference play for three of our major sports:
volleyball, cross country, and soccer. This season has been marked by the exceptional dedication and
sportsmanship displayed by our student-athletes. Their hard work and commitment have been truly
commendable, and we are proud of their achievements thus far.All teams will move on to the 1st round of
tournament play.

2. Cross Country Conference Championship

We are honored to announce that PCA will be hosting the Cross Country Conference Championship next
Thursday,(10/12/23), on the campus of Cleveland Community College. This event not only showcases the
dedication and talent of our cross country athletes but also reflects our commitment to fostering physical
activity and promoting healthy competition among our students. We are eager to welcome participants,
spectators, and supporters to this exciting event.

3. Conference Playoffs and Tournament Play

As we approach the end of the regular season, we are gearing up for conference playoffs and tournament
play, which are set to begin next week. Our teams have been diligently preparing for these important
matches, and we are grateful for the unwavering support of our coaches, staff, and parents in helping our
student-athletes reach this crucial stage. Conference playoff brackets will be shared with you soon in the
coming days.

4. The athletic department is excited to announce the addition of three new PCA Athletics Business
Sponsors:

● Christy Ray Fitness
● Steven Ray - Farm Bureau
● Champion Investments



Complete Sponsorship List:

Westmoreland Printers

Hoke Enterprises, INC

Richies Body Shop

Clary Construction Concepts

Shelby Dental Care Center

Sewell Contractors, INC

Christy Ray Fitness

Steven Ray - Farm Bureau

Champion Investments

Bandits Riverfront retreat

5: Coaches Meeting:

At the request of Dr. Shope, I have shared an email correspondence below that outlines a recent meeting
on the PCA Coaching Staff and our thoughts on our potential membership in the NCHSAA.

Dear Dr. Shope & Mrs. Brooks,

I hope this email finds you well. I wanted to update you on a recent discussion within the athletic coaching
staff here at PCA regarding our potential membership in the North Carolina High School Athletic

Association (NCHSAA). The majority of our coaching staff recently convened to deliberate the possibility of
joining the NCHSAA for the 24-25 school year.

After careful consideration, the consensus among the coaching staff was that it would be best to postpone
our application until the (24-25) school year. The primary reason for this decision is the proposed

redistricting of conferences for 1A schools scheduled to occur during the 25-26 school year. By applying
next November during the 24-25 school year, we aim to align our membership with the commencement of

the completely new redistricting of conferences in 25-26.



As the Athletic Director, I endorse the recommendation to defer our application until the 24-25 school year,
ensuring that we are well-prepared for full membership within the 25-26 school year, as proposed by our

coaching staff. This approach will allow us to dedicate the upcoming 24-25 school year to strengthening our
middle school sports programs and enhancing our athletic facilities.

If you have any questions or require further clarification on this matter, please do not hesitate to reach out.
Additionally, I'd still like to discuss the possibility of presenting this proposal at an upcoming school board
meeting. If you would like to move it until a later date, I completely understand as I think we have additional

time to get more information together for a presentation to the board.

I am available to do so during the next meeting or at a later date, according to your preference. Your
thoughts on this would be greatly appreciated. Thank you for your consideration, and I look forward to your

response.

With Great Respect,

Brandon Gosey

In conclusion, the dedication and hard work of our student-athletes continue to shine as we
approach these significant milestones in our athletic calendar. We look forward to keeping the board
updated on the outcomes of these events and the ongoing success of our athletic programs.

Thank you for your continued support and commitment to PCA Athletics.

Thank you,

Brandon E. Gosey

Action Items

A motion was made for

Dr. Pauline Cahill made a motion to approve the opt-in to the Parental Leave Law. Bobby Horton seconded. All approved.

Wes Westmoreland made a motion to not seek accreditation from Cognia. Ken Mooney seconded. All approved

Board Updates

Uniform Committee has met to discuss options for gym clothing for school year 2024-2025.

Facilities Committee reported that we are on track for the construction timeline and everything is

going smoothly.

New / Old Business

Adjournmnet Wes Westmoreland mad a motion to adjourn and Pauline Cahill seconded. Meeting was adjourned.


